
THE CITY OF CISCO 
CITY COUNCIL, REGULAR CALLED MEETING 

July 17, 2017 
 

CISCO, TEXAS  § 
EASTLAND, COUNTY § 
  

The City Council of the City of Cisco met in a regular called session at the Cisco City Hall in Cisco as scheduled, and notice 

was posted 72 hours in advance and prior to the meeting. 
 

 MEMBERS PRESENT:  

  MAYOR________________________________________________JAMES KING 

COUNCILMEMBER PLACE II_________________________DENNIS CAMPBELL 

COUNCILMEMBER PLACE III_______________________WILLARD JOHNSON 

COUNCILMEMBER PLACE V_________________________TAMMY DOUGLAS 

COUNCILMEMBER PLACE VI__________________________CHRIS JOHNSON 

 PERSONNEL PRESENT: 
  CITY MANAGER_____________________________________DARWIN ARCHER  

CITY SECRETARY___________________________________TAMMY OSBORNE 
 PERSONNEL ABSENT: 

COUNCILMEMBER PLACE I___________________________JASON WEGER 

COUNCILMEMBER PLACE IV__________________________RANDY BOLES 

 

Guests:  Walter Fairbanks, Cameron Gulley, Butch Petree 
 

I. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 

 

Mayor King called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.   

 

II.          PLEDGES 
A. Pledge of Allegiance 
B. Pledge to the Texas Flag 

 

III.        INVOCATION: 

 

Mayor King gave the invocation. 

 

IV. CITIZEN-VISITOR COMMENTS: 
 

  None. 

 

V.  THE CITY COUNCIL MAY DISCUSS AND/OR TAKE ACTION ON ANY OF THE FOLLOWING AGENDA 

ITEMS: 

 

A.  Consider Approval of Audit for the City of Cisco’s Fiscal Year 2015-2016—Cameron Gulley 

 
Mr. Gulley presented the Audit for 2015-2016 and commented that there were no findings and no corrective action required. 

 

Motion was made by Councilmember Campbell to accept the audit as presented, second was made by Councilmember Douglas.  Motion 

prevailed by the following vote: 

 

Ayes: Councilmembers:   Campbell, W. Johnson, Douglas, C. Johnson, King 

 Nays: None/Motion Carries 

 Voted:     5 to 0 

Absent:   Weger, Boles 

 

 

 

 

 



 

B. Consider and Discuss Long Range Planning. 

 

Mr. Archer explained that the Water Treatment Plant design is 100% complete and bidding for general contractors will begin 

at the end of July. 

 

He went on to convey that work on E. 18th Street would be bid out next week. 

 

Councilmember C. Johnson inquired about school zones and whether or not that lowered speed limit applied when school was 

not in session for the summer.  Mr. Archer commented that he wasn’t entirely sure how the ordinance read, but he would check 

on the language and clarify this issue. 

 

VI. BUDGET WORKSHOP. 

 

The Council discussed the general fund and made determinations for specific line items. 

 

No action was taken on this item. 

 

VII. ADJOURNMENT 
 

Motion was made by Councilmember W. Johnson to adjourn, second made by Councilmember Campbell.  Motion passed 

unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 

 

ATTEST: 
 

 

________________________________    ____________________________  
Tammy Osborne, City Secretary     James King, Mayor  
************************************************************************************** 


